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PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
 
The last message I wrote was 
while I was sitting in Florida 
avoiding the snow in Maryland.  
How lucky am I?  This time I am 
on an airplane coming home from 
California after attending the Bar Mitzvah of Sue’s 
grandson, Jeremy. 

A funny thing happened on the way to California. I 
arrived at the terminal in Baltimore only to hear 
someone calling my name.  It was Neil Ross who 
was headed to California also. Needless to say, we 
sat together. Sue was thrilled she could play with her 
IPad the entire flight and not be bothered with the 
two of us. Neil and I discussed JRLW and all the 
wonderful activities we can have and all we really 
need is you. 

Many activities have been scheduled for the next few 
months.  We are looking forward to going to the 
Washington Nats game on May 19. Neil has tickets if 
you are interested in going.  The price is $52.00 and 
includes bus and good seats. We have the Health 
Fair Expo in May, a Sunday morning brunch, our 
yearly meeting and many more activities.  Let’s not 
forget to support our umbrella organizations: 
Na’Amat, Hadassah and Jewish War Veterans.  

Many thanks to Fred Shapiro and his nominating 
committee for bringing us a great slate. We will be 
voting on this at our May meeting. 

Hope your Passover Seders were good. 

I saw a sign in California and I want to share it with 
you: 

We don’t want seniors to break their hip, 
But we do want seniors that are hip! 
 
Shalom, Morton A. Davis  

 
Upcoming JRLW May Events 

 
Fri 2 JRLW Shabbat Cons. Svc Interfaith 
 Chapel 7:30 pm 
   Na’Amat Cruise     
Sun 4 Hadassah Walkathon at Cabin John  
 10-12 noon 
Tue 6   JRLW Board Mtg 7PM CH 2 
Wed 7  Hadassah Bd Mtg 10 AM CH 1 
   JWV Mtg CH 1 
Sat 10  JRLW Shabbat Svc CH II 9:15 AM 
Wed 14  Israel Independence Day  
    Celebration 7 PM CH 2 
Sun 18  JRLW Brunch 10 AM CH 1 
Mon 19 Hadassah Study Gp 1:30 PM CH 1 
Tue 20  Na’Amat Donor Luncheon  
   11:30 AM 
   JRLW Annual Mtg  7:00 PM CH 1 
Wed 21 Hadassah Meeting  CH I  12:30 PM 
Thu 22  To Life EXPO CH 1 10:30 – 3:00 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
 Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 
Shirley K. Rosenhaft  
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 

 
Note: In this issue – 
     Page 3 -  Membership Form 
     Page 5 – High Holiday Form 
     Page 7 – Yizkor Book Form 
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JRLW BRUNCH IS BACK !! 
 
The next JRLW Brunch will be held on 
Sunday, May 18 at 10:00 am.  The price is 
still just $10.00. 
 
Rabbi Uri Topolosky of the Beth Joshua 
Synagogue and the Berman Hebrew 
Academy will present a musical program 
with his wife, Dr. Dahlia Topolosky.  There 
will be songs, stories and some uplifting 
teaching at the brunch. 

                             
 

JRLW GOOD DEEDS DAY 
2014 

 
Good Deeds Day held on Sunday, April 6,  
2014,    was chaired by Anita Van Grack 
and Dolly Solomon.  Approximately 100 
pounds of non-perishable food was 
collected.  
 
In addition to the food and donations 
collected at the desk, donations that 
afternoon from the people attending 
Fireside Forum amounted to $135.00 for 
MANNA.	
    
 

NEW MEMBERS 
 
Barbara	
  and	
  Marvin	
  Abramson	
  	
  3005	
  S.	
  
LWB.	
  
	
  
Millicent	
  Asher	
  	
  15300	
  Beaverbrook.	
  
Larry	
  and	
  Marianne	
  Katz	
  	
  3704	
  Glen	
  
Eagles.	
  
	
  
Linda	
  Alfonso	
  	
  3005	
  S.	
  LWB.	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
	
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
On Page 3 of this newsletter is the form for 
Membership Renewal.  As stated the year is 
June 1 thru May 31, 2015.  The dues are 
$20 each person.  This is a nominal fee and 
it covers costs JRLW incurs such as 
newsletters, ministry fees, and fees for the 
use of facilities for services.  Paying your 
dues timely is greatly appreciated. 
 
Also under membership, there is a need for 
a volunteer to manage the Yahoo Data 
Base.  This includes inputting new emails 
and removing those that occur.  If this is 
something you’d like to commit to, please 
call me to let me know.   
 
JRLW does need volunteers and we will 
suggest jobs for you. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Sue Rudo, Membership Chair 
301-598-1153 suearudo@verizon.net  
 
 
 

 
 
 

DEADLINE:	
  	
  THE	
  DEADLINE	
  FOR	
  
THE	
  JUNE	
  NEWSLETTER	
  IS	
  MAY	
  10.	
  	
  
ARTICLES	
  SUBMITTED	
  AFTER	
  May	
  
10	
  WILL	
  APPEAR	
  IN	
  THE	
  JUNE	
  
NEWSLETTER.	
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Membership Dues Renewal 

 
 
Once again, it is time to pay your membership dues.  The cost is $20 a person and $40 a couple.  
Singles Club Membership is $12.  The membership year runs from June 1 thru May 31.  We appreciate 
your renewal dues and your commitment to JRLW.  Through reading the JRLW Newsletter and the 
Leisure World News, you can keep up with the numerous activities offered to you.  Checks are made out 

to JRLW.  Please send your dues renewal to: 
 
  Sue Rudo, Membership 

JRLW 
  P.O. Box 12133 
  Silver Spring, MD  20908         (20908 is the zip code for the PO Box) 
 
_____ Individual ($20)            _____ Couples ($40)              _____ Additional Singles Club  ($12) 
 
_____ Life Membership 
 
JRLW appreciates your continued support.  If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact 
me. 
  
Sue Rudo, Membership Chair 
301-598-1153 or suearudo@verizon.net 
 
 
 

Life Member 
 

Please consider becoming a Life Member.  Over 40 members have chosen to do so.  Becoming a Life 
Member is showing support and a commitment to JRLW.  It also means you do not have to pay annual 
dues for the rest of your life.  The chart below shows the cost of Life Membership and is based on Age.   
 
Age Category   Cost 
 
64 and under   $375 
65-69    $300 
70-74    $285 
75-79    $225 
80-84    $175 
85    $100 
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RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE 
Allan Firestone 301-598-7311 

 
By the time this issue of the Newsletter appears, 
Passover will be over and we will have celebrated 
the communal Second Seder led, as in the past, 
by Fred Firnbacher.  Gail Leon worked very hard 
as Chair of this event.  In addition, we will also 
have observed the Yizkor services lead by Cantor 
Michael Kravitz.  
 
Now that the Passover holiday is over  we have to 
begin work on our High Holidays.  We are 
fortunate to have Nate Sternberg chair our 
committee that will work on publishing our new 
Yizkor booklet. Our May and June newsletters 
contain the application form for listing our departed 
family members. 
 
Matty Feldman and Janet Lazar will be in charge 
of assigning High Holiday honors for the 
Conservative Services while Gerry Sommer 
assigns the High Holiday honors for the  Reform 
Services.  The May and June Newsletters include 
the application for the High Holiday tickets.  
Members of JRLW will have an opportunity to 
express their interest in participating in the 
services. Matty or Janet can be contacted with 
expressions of interest in Conservative services 
and Gerry can be contacted for the Reform 
services.  
 
 
Sue Rudo and Neal Ross have been working on 
replacement of our Reform prayer books. 
Unfortunately, they will not be available until 2015 
at the earliest. In the meantime, Sue will ensure 
that we have one edition of our current Reform 
prayer books. 
 
As always, we need some help with the set-up and 
tear-down of the Interfaith Chapel for our Friday 
night services. 
 
Last, but not least, courtesy of Rabbi Warshaw of 
Congregation Bat Yam, we have been working 
with a Scribe who is helping us to acquire a light 
weight Torah of approximately 14-15 pounds. We 
hope to have a new Torah  in time for the High 
Holidays to enable more members of JRLW to 
accept the Hagba honor. 
 
We have a lot of work ahead of us and any one 
interested in becoming a member of the Religious 
committee and helping us, please contact me. 

JRLW SECOND SEDER 
 
The JRLW Second Seder held on April 15 
this year was a success.  The room looked 
lovely with blue and white flower 
centerpieces on each table.  The dinner was 
kosher.  The delicious chocolate dessert 
and fresh fruit cup completed the meal.  
 
There were young children to ask the Four 
Questions.  The evening was full of 
responsive readings and singing.  Families 
and friends socialized between the Seder 
services. 
 
There was a capacity crowd.  Gail Leon and 
Fred Firnbacher worked hard to make this 
affair a success.  Our thanks to them.    
See you at our Second Seder next year! 
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JRLW HIGH HOLY DAYS SERVICES 
ROSH HASHANAH    YOM KIPPUR 

Sep. 24, 25, 26 2014 
Oct . 3, 4, 2014 

 
Tickets are available for Conservative and Reform High Holy Days Services.  Mail requests for 
either Service with your check made payable to JRLW to address below as soon as possible 
but no later than SEPTEMBER 1, 2014.  Conservative Services will be held in CH II Activities 
Room.  Reform Services will be held in the Interfaith Chapel. 

 
AT EACH SERVICE, YOUR TICKETS WILL HAVE TO BE SHOWN TO THE USHERS AT 

THE DOOR IN ORDER TO GAIN ENTRANCE 
 
ENCLOSE A SELF-ADDRESSED, STAMPED ENVELOPE along with your completed Order 
Form.  Your tickets, with the starting times for the various services will be mailed to you by 
September 10, 2014.   
 
Separate tickets, which are non-refundable, must be purchased in advance for Break-the-Fast. 
They will be mailed along with your tickets for the services.  Please mail all the requested 
information to: 

 
Milli White, c/o JRLW, P.O. Box 12133, Silver Spring MD 20908 

2014—2015 dues must be paid up to get tickets at the membership price of $90.00.   
 
Questions?  Call Milli White, 301-438-0211.  No tickets are required for YISKOR services. 
 
       ---------------------------------Cut here and mail form below-------------------------------------------- 
     
PLEASE CHECK HERE IF YOU WANT AN HONOR          OR  ALIYAH       
     CHECK IF YOU ARE A KOHAN          OR LEVI   
___ CONSERVATIVE Tickets for JRLW members @$90.00 each.     =    $___________ 
___ CONSERVATIVE Tickets for non-members @$125.00 each       =    $___________ 
___ REFORM Tickets for JRLW members @ $90.00 each                 =    $___________  
___ REFORM Tickets for non-members @ $125.00 each                   =    $___________ 
___Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $10.00 each (ticket holders)            =    $___________ 
___ Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $20.00 each (non-ticket holders)    =    $___________ 
                                                                            TOTAL ENCLOSED       $___________ 
  
List Names              Addresses                                   Telephone # 
                                                                                                                                                                            
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
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WE REMEMBER THEM 
	
  

Lenore Ralph. 
Marlene Ostrower. 

Alice Cohen. 
Paul Dick. 

Irv Goldberg. 
Marion Ostrof. 

	
  
May	
  their	
  memory	
  be	
  a	
  blessing.	
  

	
  
 

WHAT’S WRONG WITH THIS 
PICTURE? 

                       Editorial by Bernice Cohen 
 
What is wrong with this picture?  On erev Passover 
2014 a man shot randomly at the Jewish Community 
Center in Overland Park, a suburb of Kansas City, 
and also at a Jewish Senior Citizen facility.  Here is 
what I think is wrong with this picture.  First, there 
was no picture either in our newspapers or on the 
television news of these incidents.  If this shooting 
had taken place outside of a church, a Mosque or, 
God forbid, outside of an elementary school like 
Sandy Hook, the news would be splattered with 
photographs of the place and of people who had 
heard or who had seen the action. 
 
Secondly, the story was buried in a small article on 
page 3 of the Washington Post.  No biggie?  I 
happened to see a news conference given by the 
officials in Overland Park.  They were not sure 
whether or not this was a hate crime.  Not sure?  
This man had been a former Grand Dragon of the 
KKK!  He has a criminal record and is a known anti-
Semite.  He was a known Nazi sympathizer.  And 
they weren’t sure?   
 
Where was the public outcry about the shootings?  
Why were the reporters silent for the most part?  
Where were the bouquets of flowers laid at the site of 
the shootings as we had seen in the other terrible 
events? 

The Jewish Federation of Greater Washington and the 
Jewish Community Relations Council of Greater 
Washington issued the following statement: 

“Our thoughts and prayers are with the families of the 
victims and the entire Greater Kansas City Jewish 

Community after yesterday’s horrific violence in 
Overland Park, Kansas. This was a senseless, 
cowardly attack, clearly motivated by hatred towards 
Jews which left three innocent people dead – 
including a grandfather and his grandson, both of 
whom were Christian.  

We urge law enforcement authorities to prosecute 
the individual(s) responsible for this attack to the 
fullest extent of the law to send a message that 
violence, especially hatred-inspired violence, has no 
place in America.” 

Our Jewish Federation was spot-on in its evaluation 
of what had taken place in Overland Park.  What will 
it take to make us wake up to the current spate of 
hate crimes?  If this man had a criminal history, how 
come he had a gun? 

As I sit here typing there is a memorial broadcast of 
the Boston Marathon incident on the television.  
Can’t we hope for some of the same indignation  and 
public sorrow when a Jewish Community Center is 
the object of a demented person’s actions?  Is a Jew 
a little less of a human being?  Is a Jew’s worth a 
little less than a non-Jew? 

What is wrong with this picture? 

JRLW NEW PRE-NEED 
AGREEMENT 

WITH JUDEAN GARDENS FOR 
2014 

                                              Fred Shapiro 

JRLW has working agreements with both Judean 
Gardens for cemetery plots and services and Dignity 
Memorial. Both provide very lucrative 
discounts/savings  when purchased in advance of 
need. 

Judean Gardens has provided us with the new 
schedule for 2014. The schedule provides a form for 
JRLW to indicate that you are a member and entitled 
to the savings. This voucher must be presented at 
time of meeting with the representatives at Judean 
Gardens. Contact Harvey Chidel at 301-438-1151 to 
obtain information and a signed discount voucher. 

For information about the services and costs of a 
funeral parlor, contact Jamie Arthurs, Pre-Planning 
Advisor for Dignity Memorial at 202-966-6400. Jamie 
will be at the Health and Wellness Expo May 22nd to 
answer questions about the program and services 
offered. 
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JRLW ANNUAL BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 

 YIZKOR MEMORIAL 2014-2015, 5775 
 

The “JRLW Book of Remembrance” is providing an opportunity for individuals to honor the memories of beloved 
relatives, friends and other persons who are no longer with us.  A new booklet will be distributed each year on Yom 
Kippur, the Day of Atonement.  The book will include the names of the donors along with the names of the 
departed whom we wish to remember.  The complete Memorial Service will also be included in the book, as it is 
used on the three other occasions when we recite Yizkor. 
 
JRLW needs your support.  This year it is requested members contribute $6.00 for each departed name listed 
below.  Donations should be included with your application. 
 

Our deadline for your donation is July 1, 2014. 
 
Please complete the application below.  The names should be listed in the order you wish them to 
appear in this year’s Memorial Book. Additional departed names can be added on the next 
page.  PLEASE DO NOT CUT UP THIS FORM. 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please Print Each Name of the Departed:  If the names are the same as last year and there is no 
change in the order,  please check here.  ____  (No need to fill in blanks.) 
	
  
1._______________________________________________	
  	
  	
  4.________________________________________________	
  
	
  	
  
2._______________________________________________	
  	
  5.________________________________________________	
  
	
  
3._______________________________________________	
  	
  6.________________________________________________	
  
	
  

Being Remembered By – Fill in name below  
	
  	
  
________________________________________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Phone Number	
  	
  ________________________	
  
 
Please make checks payable to JRLW – (In the Memo line print “Yizkor Book” and your phone number) 
Donation for members: $6.00 per name of loved one.   
Donations for non-members:  $8.00 per name of loved one. 
 
The total enclosed contribution to the JRLW Yizkor Book  is $________________. 
 

Note:   This form with your check should be returned to: 
 

Theda Rosenblum 
3330 N Leisure World Blvd #117 

Silver Spring, MD  20906 
 

Attn: Yizkor Book 
 

If there are any questions or comments please call JoAnne Sternberg at 301-598-6684.	
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MAY RELIGIOUS SERVICES 
 

Friday evening Conservative Shabbat 
Services will be held May 2 at 7:30 pm.  
Please note the  time change.  Rabbi Gary 
Fink will conduct the Services.  Ed Laskin 
will lead our choir.  Plan to join us at an 
Oneg following Services.  Na’Amat will be 
sponsoring the May Services. 
 
Saturday morning Shabbat Services will be 
held May 10 in Clubhouse II Activities Room 
at 9:15 am.    Cantor Mike Kravitz will lead 
the Services.  The Torah Portion will be 
Behar.  The Haftorah will be chanted by 
Egon Gutman.  The  Haftorah will be given 
by Fred Shapiro.  A Kiddush will follow  
Services. 
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MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH 
                                 Barbara Eisen 
 
Our May 21 meeting will feature a 30-minute film, 
“Art @ Hadassah.”  It displays all the various artwork, 
including the Chagall windows, at the Hadassah 
hospitals in Israel.  Judy Erdheim, a chapter officer, 
will introduce the film.  Socializing begins at 12:30 
pm and the meeting starts at 1:00pm in Clubhouse I. 
All Leisure World residents are welcome to attend. 
 
The Greater Washington Area Chapter of Hadassah 
(GWAC) is holding its “Walkathon to Defeat 
Neuromuscular Diseases” on Sunday, May 4,  from 
10am until noon.  The walk will benefit ALS, multiple 
sclerosis, Parkinson’s disease, myasthenia gravis, 
Alzheimer’s disease, cerebral palsy and others. The 
registration fee for walkers is $36. GWAC hopes to 
raise funds from sponsors of the walkers.  Anyone 
can be a sponsor.  If you wish to support this project, 
send your check in any amount payable to Hadassah 
to Mt. Scopus treasurer, Barbara Eisen, 3200 N. 
Leisure World Blvd. #810, Silver Spring, MD 20906 
and specify “Walkathon” on the check. For more 
information call Barbara (301-598-8658). 
 
The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will meet on 
Monday, May 19, at 1:30pm in Clubhouse I.  New 
members are welcome.  The group is doing a series 
of studies called “Parsha of the Week.”  On May 19 
they will discuss one from Leviticus. For further 
information call Joan Lees (301-598-3768). 
 
Reservations are now being accepted for our trip to 
Lancaster, Pennsylvania, on Wednesday, July 23. 
The trip starts with a train ride on the historic 
Strasburg Rail Road through Amish countryside. 
Lunch will be served in the dining car.  You will have 
your choice of Caesar salad,  tuna salad wrap or egg 
salad wrap.  The wrap can be either plain or tomato 
flavored.  Potato chips, drinks and a delicious dessert 
are also included. Then, the group will proceed by 
bus to the American Music Theatre to attend “Music 
of the Night” featuring the music and songs of 
Andrew Lloyd Weber.  The cost is $99.  Send your 
check payable to Hadassah, to Faye A. Freedman, 
14 Finsbury Park Court, Silver Spring, MD 20906.  
Include your local phone number and lunch choice. 
For specific information see Club Trips in the Leisure 
World News or call Faye A. Freedman at 301-598-
9919. 
 
DON’T FORGET TO COME TO OUR 
EXPO—AND BRING YOUR FRIENDS! 
 
Date:  May 22. 
Place:  Clubhouse I Ballroom.  
Time:   10:00 am to 3:00 pm.   

  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 
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NA’AMAT NEWS 

                                          Ruth Reid 
 
May is a time for the flowers that  bloom  after 
the  April   showers...as  says the song! 
  
A pretty time of year and a month when NA'AMAT 
shines like the sun. 
  
On Friday night, May 2, following the services, the 
Oneg will be sponsored by NA'AMAT.   
  
At the Sunday, May 18  JRLW brunch  
Rabbi  Topolosky of the Berman Academy and his 
wife, who are musicians, will entertain.  
  
On Tuesday, May 20, at the Manor Country Club we 
will have our annual  Donor Luncheon and 
Installation of Officers.  A delicious lunch will be 
served and the entertainer will be Larry Scott who 
plays the keyboard and sings.  
  
Our monthly board meeting  will be held on May 27 
at 10:30 am in Clubhouse I. 
  
Our Spiritual Adoption Luncheon was held April 2, 
2014.  Everyone who attended had a lovely time.  
We received many donations and would like to thank 
the people who donated and helped to make the 
luncheon such a success. 
 
THINK NA’AMAT, THINK ISRAEL!! 
 

GOOD DEEDS DAY 

 

	
  

MAY PROGRAMS AT 
HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 
	
  
Events	
  in	
  the	
  morning	
  program:	
  
11:30	
  am	
  Exercise	
  with	
  Mim	
  Parizer.	
  
LUNCH	
  AT	
  NOON	
  
Afternoon	
  programs	
  at	
  1:00	
  pm:	
  
Yiddish	
  Class	
  with	
  Marcia	
  Levinsohn.	
  	
  
May 1 - Steve LaRocque, Actor 

“Byline:  Ernie Pyle"  "More                                           
Dispatches from the                                                                                                           
Front" 

May 8 -  Bob Lachin, pianist 
 "An Afternoon of Beautiful     Music" 
May 15 -  Program sponsored by The Golden 
Network  TBA 
May 22 - Students of the Kemp Mill                                                    
Montessori School:  Shakespeare's "As You 
Like It" 
May 29 - Frieda Enoch, vocalist 
         "Frieda Makes Sweet Music" 
 
Programs are free but there is a $5 suggested 
donation for lunch. For more information and 
reservations, please contact Linda Wechsler at 
301-348-3893. 
 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE. . . 
JRLW and CoA present: 
Movie Matinee:  “The Other 
Son” 
Where:  Clubhouse II  
When:  Tuesday, June 24, 1:30 pm 
 
Fee: $6 check payable to JRLW at 
E&R               
  
The Other Son is the moving and provocative 
tale of two young men--one Israeli, the other 
Palestinian who discover they were accidentally 
switched at birth.  What ensues is the touching 
story of the complex repercussions facing them 
and their respective families.  Joseph is an 18 
year old musician hoping to join the Israeli air 
force, though his real passion is to become a 
folk singer. 
 
He and his parents live in a comfortable suburb 
of Tel Aviv and all seems fine until a blood test 
for Joseph’s military service reveals that he’s 
not, in fact, their biological son.
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JRLW NEW PRE-NEED 

AGREEMENT 
WITH JUDEAN GARDENS FOR 

2014 
                                              Fred Shapiro 

JRLW has working agreements with both Judean 
Gardens for cemetery plots and services and Dignity 
Memorial. Both provide very lucrative 
discounts/savings  when purchased in advance of 
need. 

Judean Gardens has provided us with the new 
schedule for 2014. The schedule provides a form for 
JRLW to indicate that you are a member and entitled 
to the savings. This voucher must be presented at 
time of meeting with the representatives at Judean 
Gardens. Contact Harvey Chidel at 301-438-1151 to 
obtain information and a signed discount voucher. 

For information about the services and costs of a 
funeral parlor, contact Jamie Arthurs, Pre-Planning 
Advisor for Dignity Memorial at 202-966-6400. Jamie 
will be at the Health and Wellness Expo May 22nd to 
answer questions about the program and services 
offered. 

SAVE THE DATE. . . 
JRLW and CoA present: 
Movie Matinee:  “The Other 
Son” 
Where:  Clubhouse II  
When:  Tuesday, June 24, 1:30 pm 
 
Fee: $6 check payable to JRLW at 
E&R               
  
The Other Son is the moving and provocative 
tale of two young men--one Israeli, the other 
Palestinian who discover they were accidentally 
switched at birth.  What ensues is the touching 
story of the complex repercussions facing them 
and their respective families.  Joseph is an 18 
year old musician hoping to join the Israeli air 
force, though his real passion is to become a 
folk singer. 
 
He and his parents live in a comfortable suburb 
of Tel Aviv and all seems fine until a blood test 
for Joseph’s military service reveals that he’s 
not, in fact, their biological son.            
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GOOD AND WELFARE 

Annette Cooper has retired as a sales 
representative for Avon products after 42 
years.  Annette, we hope you enjoy your 
“leisure” days. 
 
We welcome home  all of our snowbirds.  
We missed you! 
 
Our thanks to Ed Laskin who has been 
leading our choir at Friday evening Shabbat 
Services for a number of years. 
 
Burton Guzovsky is recovering from his 
hospital stay.   We hope that his return to 
good health is speedy. 
 
Mazel Tov to Lucky and Irving Malamut 
whose granddaughter Erin Finestone 
married Dr. Brad Kligman on April 5 at the 
Garden City hotel on Long Island. 
 
Congratulations to Sue Sandler on the Bar 
Mitzvah of her grandson Jeremy. 
 
We are glad to see that Leonard Bosin is 
feeling better and back to playing bridge. 
 
Muriel Brenner has just become great-
grandmother to twins!  They are Molly 
Rebecca and Toby Alexander.  The twins 
were born on April 15.  We send Muriel our 
Mazel Tov!  
 
Correction:  Last month in this column, it 
was noted that Shirley Rosenhaft had a new 
great, great grandson.  That was incorrect.  
Shirley has a new great, great nephew—not 
a grandson.  Her nephew is expected to 
become a famous basketball player since 
his father is 6’7”. 
 
Mina Sweet is in rehab following a fall.  We 
hope she makes a rapid recovery. 
 

                         
 

TORAH MAINTENANCE        
AND 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 

Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00. Contact Ellen Zweig at 3210 N. 
Leisure World Blvd., Apt 504, Silver Spring, 
MD 20906, or call her at 301-598-2144 
between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
 
TORAH MAINTENANCE FUND 
	
  
	
  Ronald Tsimmerman. 
 
Etta Kline  in Honor of Sam Einbinder’s  90th 
Birthday. 
 
Rita Horowitz . 
 
Donation in memory of  Irving Goldberg  one 
of the original friends  of JRLW, leader of 
the Jewish Community and a leader in 
community relations in Leisure World  by an 
anonymous donor. 
	
  
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Florence Brown   In memory of my beloved 
Husband J.Edward Brown. 
 
Helen Rosenblum & Jerry Gillman   in honor 
of the “special” birthday of Sam Einbinder. 
 

 

MEMORIAL DAY 
 
Memorial Day this year falls on Monday, 
May 26.  Please take the time to thank a 
relative or friend who served in the U.S. 
military.  Let them know how much we 
appreciate their service to our Country. 
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Seniorita Sunshine to 

Entertain at Israel Celebration 
May 14 

 
Fred Shapiro 

 

                
       
Thanks to Janet Lazar of Hadassah, entertainment  
has been arranged for the Leisure World celebration 
of the founding of the State of Israel.  The program 
will take place  May 14 at 7:00 pm  in the Clubhouse 
II Auditorium. In addition to the keynote speaker 
Reuven Azar, Deputy Head of Mission, Embassy of 
Israel-Washington DC, the attendees will be 
delighted by the performance of Andrea Hancock, 
professionally known as Senorita Sunshine. 
Following the program, we will enjoy refreshments 
courtesy of Aspenwood Senior Living.  Tickets by 
check made out to JRLW for $18.00/person can be 
purchased at the E&R office. Proceeds will be 
donated to the Jewish National Fund for the critically 
needed water projects in Israel and the Mideast. 
 
Andrea Hancock is a cabaret-style performer 
entertaining seniors and active adults. She will be 
singing songs from Israel and her Jewish background 
as well as some of the lively tunes from her regular 
routine. She uses the power of popular music from 
the 1930’s through the 1970’s to bring back 
memories of the good ol’ days. 
 
Reuven Azar commenced service at the Embassy in 
January 2014. Prior to this assignment, he was  head 
of the Middle East Bureau, Policy Research Center, 
MFA, Jerusalem.   His extensive experience 
representing Israel provides him with a broad 
background from which to relate the pressures that 
the State of Israel faces today.  
 
The program is co-sponsored by the Jewish 
Residents of Leisure World, Hadassah, Na’Amat, the 
Jewish War Veterans and the Jewish Friendship 
Group. 
 
 
  
 
 

IRV GOLDBERG, A JRLW 
LEADER TO BE REMEMBERED 

 

Fred Shapiro 

It is with sadness that I write of the death of  
one of the dearest and valued members of 
the Jewish Residents of Leisure World -- Irv 
Goldberg died almost in reach of 100 years. 
 
The funeral was held Sunday, March 30, in 
King David Cemetery. Cantor Mike Kravitz, 
a long time friend of Irv, officiated. 
 
Irv was the religious backbone of JRLW for 
many years before I arrived in LW in 2003. I 
have to tell you that through trying times he 
was always at my side, supporting me as 
we made changes to bring us back to a 
more observant Judaism. Irv had been the 
chairman of the Religious Committee for 
many years and was instrumental in 
providing JRLW members with services, 
Torah study sessions and a sense of being 
Jewish. 
 
In his later years, housebound and isolated 
after the death of his wife, arrangements 
were made to have Rabbi Shmuel Leigh 
visit with Irv to discuss Torah and Talmud. 
Although he was a pharmacist by trade, I 
always envisioned Irv as wanting to be a 
Rabbi. This was confirmed by his son David. 
Irv enjoyed nothing as much as a lively 
discussion of the sedrah of the week or the 
interpretations described in the Talmud. 
 
A favorite anecdote of what Irv was like took 
place with my first meeting with him in our 
apartment. His opening comment was, 
"Fred, I have a large ego; it's tough to be 
second fiddle." But that ego never stood in 
the way of helping him achieve things for 
the benefit of the members of JRLW. 
 
He will be sorely missed by those of us who 
had the pleasure of his company. 
 
 

Please	
  patronize	
  our	
  advertisers.	
  	
  
Tell	
  them	
  you	
  saw	
  their	
  ad	
  here	
  
in	
  the	
  JRLW	
  Newsletter.	
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TZEDAKAH, ONEG & KIDDUSH 

DONATIONS 
	
  
For information about Tzedakah donations or 
Oneg/Kiddush donations please call Susan Weiss at 
301-460-6030.  Checks should be made out to JRLW 
and mailed to Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring, MD 20906. 
 
KIDDUSH DONATIONS 
	
  
Kiddush donation by Fred Shapiro in honor of his  
giving the D’var Torah on May 10, the anniversary 
of his Bar Mitzvah 
 
Kiddush donation by Naomi and Steve Kline. 
 
Kiddush donation by Sonia Friedman in memory of  
her father  who would have been 99 years old on  
May 18, 2014. 
 
ONEG 
 
Oneg donation by Na'Amat, sponsor of the Friday  
evening Service May 3. 
	
  
TZEDAKAH 
 
Sandra Rosenblatt to Dorothy Cohen in memory of   
her sister Sally Richman. 
	
  
Ceil Winkler in honor of  Samuel Einbinder's 90th  
birthday. 
	
  
Dora and Marc Levin in honor of their new  
granddaughter Adira Malka. 
	
  
Madeline and Fred Shapiro in memory of Irv  
Goldberg. 

	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  
	
  

JRLW AND COMING OF AGE 
THANK THE FOLLOWING 
SPONSORS OF THE EXPO 

 
Alfred	
  House	
   
Family	
  &	
  Nursing	
  Care	
   
Riderwood 
Roberts	
  Home	
  Medical 
Strathmore	
   
Vein	
  Restoration	
  	
  
MedStar	
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Deputy HUD Assistant Secretary.  Builder of online education companies.  Distance learning policy adviser to the 
Obama Administration and Congress.  Distance learning adviser to the British House of Commons and the Israeli 
Knesset.  Creator of the successful American enterprise zone program.  Creator of successful federal housing 
programs.  Creator of successful nationwide volunteer social programs.  
  
I’m Paul Bardack.  I’ve been a community activist for thirty years. I’m running for the Maryland House of Delegates 
to apply my experience to our community’s worst problems. 
 
And the values that guide me?  They’re taken straight from Pirkei Avot, Ethics of the Fathers:  “If I am not for 
myself, who will be for me?  If I am only for myself, what am I?  And if not now, when?" 
 
June 24.  Democratic Primary.  Vote for Paul Bardack for the Maryland House of Delegates. 

 
By authority of Working Families and Seniors for Paul Bardack; Alan Apter, Chair; John A. Martinez, Treasurer; 

Fred Shapiro, Honorary Chair 
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GRANDPARENTS    
QVELLING 

                  
It’s that time of year when we grandparents get a 
chance to qvell or brag a little about our wonderful, 
talented, smart grandchildren: 
 
Joyce Tanenbaum has two grandchildren graduating 
this year.  Alexis Tanenbaum is graduating from 
Churchill High School and Tyler Shapiro is 
graduating from Quince Orchard High School. 
 
Lee Friedman, grandson of Bernice Cohen, has been 
attending Gettysburg College, Pennsylvania.  Lee is 
going to be studying abroad for a semester at the 
University of Lancaster, Lancastershire, England.  
Lee has been chosen as Centennial Conference 
Scholar Athlete due to his prowess as a swimmer 
and his high academic rating. 
 
Sandy and Larry Brockman’s granddaughter Kari 
Largent is graduating from Towson University in May.  
 

Claire Gersten’s grandson Tim Gersten is graduating 
from Lake Forest High School in Illinois with honors 
in academics and sports.  This fall he will enter 
Boston University, majoring in film. 
 
Beverly and Lee Rosenblatt have two grandchildren 
graduating from high school.  Grandson Thayer 
Seely is graduating from Poolsville High School;  
granddaughter Rachel Neave is graduating from 
Walter Johnson High School.   
 
Annette Cooper’s grandson Cole Cooper has given 
Annette much to be proud of.  Cole was a delegate 
to the Jewish-Canadian Youth to  the United Nations 
which met in Montreal, Canada.  He represented 
Afghanistan.  He was voted #1 out of 100 youths 
attending this conference. 
 
Ruth and  Rolf Hayn’s granddaughter Hannah 
Schmuckler  is graduating from William and Mary 
University in Virginia.  Her passion is government 
and public policy. 
 
(Continued on next page) 
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Myra and Merrill Stern have two grand-daughters 
graduating from college. Julie Finkel is graduating 
from Hunter College in New York with a Masters 
Degree in Social  Work.  Lena Finkel is graduating 
from the University of Michigan with a B.S. in Political 
Science. 
 
Randy Schwartz, grandson of Rosilyn and Howard 
Deutch, will graduate from University of Maryland in 
May with a Bachelor's Degree in Special Education. 
He will be attending the University of Maryland 
Graduate School of Education to pursue a Master's 
Degree of Special Education in September. 
 
Dana Schwartz, granddaughter of Rosilyn and 
Howard Deutch, will graduate from University of 
Maryland in May with a Bachelor's Degree in Family 
Science. She will be attending the University of 
Rhode Island in the fall to pursue a Master's Degree 
in Counseling. 
 
Madeline Budman, granddaughter of Sandy and 
Walter Budman, is graduating this month from 
Norfolk Academy and is planning on attending 
Georgetown University. 
 
Jack Harrison Gruber, grandson of Larelda Gruber, is 
graduating from the Charles E. Smith Day School. 
 
Henry and Joanne Bishins' grandson Jacob Caplan 
is graduating from George Washington University on 
May 12, 2014.   
 
 
LEISURE WORLD TO HOST FIFTH 
HEALTH AND WELLNESS EXPO 
CO-SPONSORED BY JRLW AND 
THE JCCGW/COMING OF AGE 

  
Fred Shapiro 

 
A lot of energy is being exerted to bring together the 
exhibitors, entertainers, medical screenings and 
workshops for the Expo to be held May 22 in 
Clubhouse I Ballroom from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  
There is no admission fee to attend the Expo. 
 
Two of the major events will be the keynote speaker, 
Dr. Malid Fotuhi, MD , PhD,  the founder and Chief 
Medical Officer of NeurExpand;  the closing 
performance will be by the CAPITOL STEPS. 
 
Dr. Fotuhi is considered one of the world’s foremost 
brain experts and an authority on memory and aging. 
His talk will help to highlight what a senior should do 
to retain memory, as well as signs that help is 
needed as memory fades. 
 

THE CAPITOL STEPS   marry music, politics and 
satire to bring humor and song into their 
interpretation of the political world in which we live. 
The Capitol Steps are always fresh and crispy right 
from the headlines!  They put the “Mock” in 
Democracy!  Space is limited, so free tickets will be 
required and available on site. 
 
There will be three workshops to both educate and 
entertain. Although there is no charge, register for 
the workshops you want to attend in the E&R office. 
 
1. Joan Hart, an art historian who runs Museum One, 
Inc., an arts outreach service, will bring to life Mary 
Cassatt, one of the greatest impressionist artists of 
the last 200 years. 
 
2. MedStar:   Your “Arch” Enemy: Education on good 
foot care.  Maintaining proper foot care is a necessity 
for good overall health. Your feet are probably the 
last part of your body you think about until they start 
hurting.   Take the time to give your feet some tender, 
loving care! 
 
3. Sheila Kaufman:  Fast and Fuss-less cooking to 
include samples.  She will tell us how to make 
cooking easy and fun!  Ms Kaufman is an award 
winning author of 26 cookbooks, cooking instructor, 
culinary lecturer and food editor for over 40 years.    
 
In addition to the 50 exhibitors in the Ballroom, 
preventive health screenings will take place by staffs  
of a number of the hospitals in the area, 
spearheaded by Leisure World’s own MedStar team.  
 
There will be many give-a-ways and a raffle with 
exceptional prizes. 
 
Arrangements have been made to have a buffet 
lunch in the Maryland Room at a fixed price of 
$10.00, including tax and tip. Entertainment in the 
room will be provided by  Steve Gellman, local singer, 
songwriter,  guitarist and a past nominee for “Best 
Contemporary Folk Vocalist” for the Washington 
Area and  Vladimir Fridman, guitarist, singer 
extraordinaire and accompanist will perform music 
from around the world including Klezmar and  Zumba 
with Carla . 
 
Look to the next issue of the Leisure World  News for 
more details about the Expo.  
 
Don’t forget to mark the date and join everyone at 
this yearly event. 
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Jewish Residents 
of Leisure World
Silver Spring, Maryland 20906

TAKE 

ADVANTAGE 

OF THIS 

SPECIAL 

OFFER

Call 301.230.2222 or visit 
washingtonjewishweek.com/JRLW

It’s never too late to build the 
strong Jewish connection you want.

Washington Jewish Week is 
a newspaper that can help!

SUBSCRIBE NOW to get 10% OFF 
our already reduced senior rate!

52 issues 
for $32.40 (plus tax)
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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COME TO THE EXPO 
ON MAY 22, 2014 
BRING A FRIEND 

 


